Minutes of the Statistical Methods Working Group Meeting

9-11th October 1997, The Rai, Amsterdam

Doug Altman (Chair), Jon Deeks (Minutes), David Sackett, George Wells,

Diane O’Connell, Joseph Lau, John Cornell, Mahesh Parmer, Chris Roberts,

Anne Lethaby, Mike Bracken, Carrol Preston, Paula Williamson, Julian

Higgins, David Williamson, Barney Reeves, Rod Taylor, Matthias Egger, Rob

Scholton, Gordon Dooley, Andy Oxman, Craig Ramsay, Marion Campbell, Jesse

Berlin, Steve Goodman, Fred Wolf, Ole Olsen, Luc Bijnens, Gerd Antes,

Vivienne Moore.

The Statistical Methods Working Group met twice during the Amsterdam

Symposium.  These are combined minutes from both meetings.

1. Welcome

 Doug Altman welcomed many familiar and new faces to the meeting.

2. Summary of the Last 12 months

 It was noted that the module for the SMWG is now published on the Cochrane

Library summarising the activities of the group.  Comments and suggestions

for its improvement and additions to its content should be directed to the

group convenors.

3. Merger with Quality of Trials MWG

 At the first meeting the proposed merger with the Quality of Trials

reporting group was discussed.  This has been on the agenda since the

Adelaide meeting.  The rationale for the merger arises from the overlapping

interests and membership of the two groups.  By the second meeting the

steering group had agreed to the merger, the joint group retaining the name

"Statistical Methods Working Group".  It was agreed that the convenors of

the combined group will be Doug Altman, Jon Deeks, Dave Moher and Ken

Schulz.   It was agreed that it was acceptable that these names went

forward without going through a formal democratic process.

4. Research Subgroups

 There is a plan to organise the interests of the SMWG into subgroups so

that individuals interested in particular topics can take forward specific

research agendas. 

 Currently identified areas include:

· Cross-over trials (a workshop was organised for the colloquium by Doug

Altman and Diane O’Connell on these issues)

· Cluster randomised trials (see item 5)

· Sparse data (Jesse Berlin, Mike Bracken and Jon Deeks expressed interest

in this)

· Baseline risk issue (Joseph Lau has a paper accepted by Statistics in

Medicine on this issue and is willing to share the manuscipt).

· Longitudinal analyses

· Issues concerning weighting schemes

· Continuous data

· Survival data

· Issues concerning heterogeneity

· Reporting

 The groups would be convened through e-mail.

5. Observational Data

 The SMWG group reviewed discussions which had taken place within workshop

sessions at the colloquium concerning the formation of methods groups

investigating the use of observational data in systematic reviews.  Two

distinct sets of issues had been identified in these discussions, from

which the formation of two new methods working groups is being considered.

 The first will focus on the safety of interventions.  It has been

suggested that Cochrane reviews needed to improve the reporting of adverse

effects to give a complete picture of the possible benefits and harms of

interventions.  Where adverse effects are rare it is unlikely that they

will be properly assessed in RCTs, suitable data being more often available

through drug surveillance systems and the like.

 The second will focus on the use of non-randomised designs in assessing

the effectiveness of interventions.  Many members of the SMWG identified

their interest in this topic, and there had been discussion as to whether

this should be part of the Statistical Methods Working Group rather than a

new methods group.  However, it had been noted that the scope of this group

would extend beyond the statistical issues to include points such as the

identification of studies, software requirements and the generalizability

and application of results.  As many members of the SMWG were interested

and the proposed convenor of this group (Ole Olsen) is a member of the SMWG

then there will inevitably be a close link between the SMWG and the new group.

6. Future workshops

 It was planned to hold a workshop in the UK perhaps around Easter

concerning Cluster randomised trials.  Niels Klar and Allan Donner from

North America had expressed interest in attending such a workshop and the

group decided that their expertise would be of value, although there were

issues in funding their travel expenses.

7. Quality control of reviews

 Concern has been expressed about the quality of many of the current

Cochrane reviews from various sources within the collaboration.  Centre

directors were requesting that the SMWG looked at the current state of

reviews on the library and set up mechanisms to ensure that quality was

high in newly submitted reviews.  This will be taken forward by Steve

Goodman, Jon Deeks and Jesse Berlin.  One suggestion made at the meeting

was that the steering group should ensure that all new reviews should

undergo statistical peer review.  This proposal will be put to Andy Oxman,

the methods working group representative on the steering group.

8. Statistical Support for Reviewers

 A request had been made from Andy Oxman that the SMWG organise a rota of

individuals willing to offer statistical assistance to members of the

collaboration.  It was discussed that this does not naturally fit with the

structure of review groups linking with individual statisticians to provide

a continuum of help.  The meeting thought that the this latter structure

should be maintained and promoted within the collaboration, and thought

that there would be substantial problems in getting individuals to

volunteer collaboration-wide assistance for any period!

9. Next colloquium

 Members of the SMWG were concerned that little time was available at the

Colloquium (again) to discuss methodological developments.  There was a

suggestion that we organised pre-meeting days at the Baltimore meeting

dedicated to methods.  It particular, it was thought that if there were

examples of current Cochrane reviews which raised methodological issues,

sessions could be spent looking at those issues.  

 Also there is always a need for lots of basic and more advanced

statistical training workshops for which volunteers for the Baltimore

workshop are requested.  Thanks to those who have done them this year.

10. Software

 Jon Deeks asked whether anybody would like to take over his role as

statistical advisor to the RevMan Advisory Group and Software Development

group.  No takers were forthcoming.  The collaboration plans to release the

next version of the Review Manager software (RevMan 4.0) in 1999 and we

will soon be surveyed concerning developments that we would like to see in

this version.

11. Funding issues

 Statistical work within the Collaboration has so far been accomplished

without funding.  This matter was discussed and one or two vaguely possible

sources were considered.

12. Cochrane Handbook

 John Cornell reported on the developments with the Cochrane Handbook,

especially the Worked Examples section which he has prepared.  He would

welcome comments and feedback on this section.

